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Town of West Newbury 

Board of Selectmen 

Thursday, June 27, 2019 

First Floor Hearing Room 

The meeting was called to order at 8:15 p.m. 

Those in attendance were Chairman David Archibald, Glenn Kemper,  Richard Parker, Town Manager 

Angus Jennings  and Bob Janes. 

Announcements 

 This meeting is broadcast on local Cable TV and recorded for rebroadcast on the local cable channels 

and on the internet. 

Community Bandstand Summer Concert Series.  Every Thursday through August 29, 2019 with the 

exception of July 4, 2019. 

Bicentennial Events July 6, 2016 through July 13, 2019.  Volunteers needed visit the town’s website for 

more information.   

July 6, 2019 Opening Day at Annex/Bandstand, Town Office. 

 8:00 -10:00 a.m. Pancake Breakfast at the Annex 

 10:30 a.m. Opening Ceremony at the Bandstand 

 11:00 a.m. Town Picture,  Town Office Lawn. 

July 8, 2019 History and Heritage Day, Town Hall, Exhibit 12:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m., reception 

6:00 to 8:00 p.m. 

July 9, 2019 Ice Cream Social, Long Hill Orchard 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

July 10, 2019 Student Art Show,  “What West Newbury Means to me.” Page School 2:00 to 6:00 

p.m. 

July 11, 2019 Bandstand and Movie Night,  Concert 6:00 to 8:00 p.m., Movie 8:30 to 10:30 p.m. 

July 12, 2019 Old Fashioned Dance and Barbecue,  Town Hall 6:00 to 11:00 p.m. 

July 13, 2019 Family Field Day, Pipestave Hill, Field day, picnic, concerts, light show and 

fireworks. 
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August 9, 2019 Tickets are still available for West Newbury Day at Fenway Park, Red Sox vs. 

Angels. 

Regular Business 

After discussion and review of the Fiscal 2020 Proposed Salary Ranges Schedule a motion to approve the 

Employee Compensation Policy was made by Selectman Glenn Kemper, seconded by Selectman Richard 

Parker. 

Yes 3 No 0. 

Town Manager Updates 

Angus Jennings Town Manager gave an update regarding the Carr Post Building.  He reported that 5% of 

the annual revenues in the Community Preservation Fund are eligible to this project under 

administrative and operating expenses of the Community Preservation Committee.  Glenn Clohecy, 

Building Inspector sent a communication regarding public safety.  He suggested that the area should be 

fenced in as several bricks have fallen as well as concern regarding the failure of the chimney.  An 

updated assessment of the building will begin by Spencer, Sullivan and Vogt Architects to stabilize and 

protect the building. 

A motion was made by Selectman Glenn Kemper, seconded by Selectman Richard Parker to adjourn at 

8:39.   

Yes 3, No 0 

Respectfully submitted, Mary DiPinto 
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